



Fall 2020 Return to Campus Plan | Residence Life & Housing

As part of the University's ongoing efforts to limit the spread of COVID-19 and prioritize the health well-being of students, Campbell will provide all residential students with private accommodations during the upcoming academic year. All students assigned will receive a private room for the 2020-2021 academic year.

First Year Halls for 2020-2021: Burkot (female), Hedgpeth (male & female), McCall Hall (male), Murray Hall (male), Pat Barker Hall (female), Powell Hall (female), Sauls Hall (male & female), Small Hall (female), and Strickland Hall (male & female)

Upperclassmen Halls for 2020-2021: Bob Barker Hall, Faculty Memorial Commons, Jones Hall, Luby Wood Hall, Stadium Apartments and, Fraternity & Sorority Village

Move In

First Year Move In

Move In: Friday, August 14 - Saturday, August 15

Upperclassmen Move In

Move In: Sunday, August 16 – Tuesday, August 18

Move In Operations and Logistics

- Check in at your assigned hall. Your Resident Director (RD) & The Residence Life & Housing and your Resident Director (RD) will email the check in information if your building does not have a central lobby or common space.
- First Year Move In students will be assigned a shift designating for their time of arrival and check in. Shifts will be scheduled to help reduce the amount of people moving in at one time. Additional information regarding moving and temporary parking will be released closer to August 14.
- Students are not permitted to move in earlier than Friday, August 14th. No early arrivals will be permitted to check in without prior approval. Only approved groups will be considered (if you are with a group, please see early arrival information below).

Move-In Notes to follow

- 1. Do not travel to campus if you are feeling ill.
- 2. Wearing a mask is expected while on campus, including move in.
- 3. Up to two people may accompany the student during move in. Please do not bring any children, senior citizens or anyone who is high risk.
- 4. Guest will not be permitted to say in the halls past 9:00 p.m.
- 5. Traffic in the main hallways and staircases of the building will be marked for one way traffic. Please assist us by following the follow as directed and practice social distancing; remain six feet apart whenever possible.

Early Arrivals

The Campbell University Campus has been closed since March 2020 due COVID-19. Beginning in July there is a phase back plan for the campus community. Summer school sessions are being conducted online and there is no summer school housing available. Overnight Summer Conferences and Camps were not permitted to occur on campus for Summer 2020.

Students are not permitted to move in earlier than Friday, August 14. No early arrivals will be permitted unless with an approved group.

If an athletic or student group wishes to be approved for early arrival, access to the Residence Halls or campus before August 14 or August 16, a proposal must be submitted and approved by the Health & Safety Committee of the Fall 2020 Semester Task Force.

(Link to Task Force Information: https://www.campbell.edu/coronavirus/campbell-ready/task-force/)

If a group is approved for early arrival, they will need to provide the following to Residence Life & Housing by July 6:

- 1. An updated roster of your 2020-2021 group
- 2. A list of which student with their date of arrival if they are in groups

Residence Life & Housing will not be able to accommodate late recruits/additions for the 2020-2021 academic year. If a group is approved for early arrival and has an established plan to return with Residence Life & Housing the initial check in will be held at the previously scheduled time or operating check in hours (Monday – Friday from 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.). We are located on the first floor of Sauls Hall.

Office Operations

The Residence Life & Housing office is located on the first floor of Sauls Residence Hall, where you will find our Professional Staff. Resident Directors (RDs), Community Assistants (CAs), students and parents frequent our office daily. Below are the preventative steps that we will begin on July 1, 2020, and remain until further notice.

- 1. Wear masks when unable to social distance.
- 2. Offices and shared spaces will be disinfected daily.
- 3. Use 6-foot markers for recommended distance while waiting in line

Frequently Asked Questions

1. What is the advantage of private rooms for students?

Answer: Safety! Campbell prioritizes the well-being of the students and their health. By providing private rooms there are fewer students sharing spaces and germs.

2. What Can I do if I do not like my housing assignment or I have a problem?

Answer: The Residence Life & Housing Office will be unable to accommodate request for room changes as easily as it has in previous years. Housing spaces on campus is limited, room changes will only occur during emergency situations on a case by case basis.

3. When is move in for new students and when can I return to campus?

Answer: New students will be able to move in Friday, August 14 and Saturday, August 15. Please check your Campbell email account for specific move-in shifts and instructions closer to move in weekend.

Returning students will be able to move in Sunday, August 16 – Tuesday, August 18. This applies to all returning sophomores, juniors and, seniors.

4. What will Move-In look like and what safety precautions will be in place?

Answer: Move In for Fall 2020 will be similar and different in many ways.

Differences: Volunteers will not be able to help students move their belongings. Due to social distancing requirements, the goal is to limit the number of people in a particular space and reduce the risk of others touching personal items and potentially transferring germs.

All students moving in will need to adhere to the following guidelines for safety:

- Wear a mask
- Social distance
- Follow one way hallways or stairways
- Two people may accompany the student during move in. Please do not bring any children, senior citizens or anyone who is high risk.

Similarities: Students will be greeted and welcomed by Residence Life & Housing Staff, upon arrival to their assigned hall. Students will go through a check in process and receive their keys, room condition report and their ID card. Community Assistants (CAs) will be available to help point students to common on-campus resources.

5. How do COVID-19 University Policies translate into my living area and private bedroom?

Answer: To prevent the spread of COVID-19 and prioritize student health and well-being, Campbell has implemented policies to keep students safe. We understand as a student "comes home" and enters their residence hall, apartment, or private room they will want to relax and the community expectations and policies may not translate to their private room. While alone in their room, students are not required to wear a mask. Students are still expected to have a mask available so it can be worn when social distancing is not possible in hallways, elevators, or common areas. When social distancing can be observed in a student's suite or a common room with others, masks are not required.

6. What is the best approach for keeping bathrooms and shared spaces clean?

Answer: Housekeeping will enter the buildings daily to remove trash from public restrooms and common areas. Public restrooms will be deep cleaned and disinfected weekly. Shared bathroom spaces in the following halls will be cleaned and disinfected by housekeeping weekly: Hedgpeth, Strickland, Pat Barker, Powell, Burkot, McCall, Small, and Sauls.

Talk with your suitemate(s) and collectively create a cleaning plan that is understood by all and clearly communicated. Hold each other accountable for implementation and execution of the plan. The CA will periodically check in with the suitemates regarding the plan.

7. What do I need to bring to campus?

Answer: Although each student will have a private room, this is not the year to bring extra furniture or excessive decorative items. We are unable to predict the trends of COVID-19 and if campus unexpectedly transitioned to online learning during the Fall or Spring semester students may need pack their belongings, within a short window of time and return home. This is something to keep in mind as students are packing and preparing for the 2020-2021 academic year.

A list of items you will need, may want and should not bring to campus can be found here: https://www.campbell.edu/life/residence-life/on-campus-housing/what-a-camel-needs/

8. Can I have people visit my private residence hall room, suite, or apartment?

Answer: Outside visitors who are not part of the Campbell Community are not permitted in the residence halls or apartment spaces without permission from the Residence Life & Housing Office. This includes parents, family, peers from other institutions and friends from home.

Campbell community members can visit your space in a residence hall, suite or apartment during Guest Hours between 3:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. Those guests include other residential students, commuter students, classmates, teammates, etc and must be out of private room spaces, common areas, and the hall/apartment by 9:00 p.m. each night.

9. What furniture will be in the room?

Answer: Double occupancy rooms will include a single bed and duplicates of the other items. Below is a list of furniture each room may contain (will vary slightly by hall).

Luby Wood

- 1 XL single mattress and adjustable bedframe
- 1 wardrobe with two drawers built in at the bottom
- 1 desk and desk chair
- 1 ceiling fan

Powell

- 1 XL single mattress and adjustable bedframe
- 2 built in desks
- 2 built in closets
- 2 built in drawers and storage areas
- 1 sink in the room

Jones

- 1 XL single mattress and adjustable bedframe
- 1 wardrobe
- 1 chest of drawers
- 1 desk and desk chair
- 1 sink in the room

Pat Barker

- 1 XL single mattress and adjustable bedframe
- 2 closets
- 2 chest of drawers
- 2 desks and desk chairs
- 1 sink in the room

Burkot, McCall, Small, Hedgpeth, Strickland, Murray, and Sauls

- 1 XL single mattress and adjustable bedframe
- 2 wardrobes
- 2 chest of drawers
- 2 desks and desk chairs

Stadium, Faculty Memorial, and Bob Barker Apartments – Bedroom furniture

- 1 XL single mattress and adjustable bedframe
- Closet
- 1 chest of drawers
- 1 desk and desk chair

Bob Barker Suites

- 1 XL single mattress and adjustable bedframe
- 1 wardrobe with two drawers built in at the bottom
- 1 desk and desk chair
- 1 chest of drawers
- 10. What if an unexpected closing occurs mid-semester while I'm living on campus?

Answer: COVID-19 has been unpredictable and government suggestions for phased plans and congregate housing is beyond our control. If Campbell must transition to online learning or close campus unexpectedly, student may be asked to leave campus in a short window of time. We are encouraging students to have an exit plan or strategy, to include where they will go and how they plan to get there. If students are required to leave campus quickly, they will be expected to remove all belongings and depart.